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enhance our abilities to both protect land and to be 
part of more communities. Collaboration with township 
governments resulted in the DeYoung and Clay Cliffs 
Natural Areas. Through work with the state government, 
more recreational land has been added to the Leelanau 
State Park and the Pere Marquette State Forest (Cedar 
River). We are helping to support the communities in two 
townships by keeping the Palmer Woods Forest Reserve 
on the tax rolls.  

As we think about our work for the next 50 years (and 
in perpetuity), we are committed to growing the Leelanau 
Conservancy Community. We recognize that we have to 
earn the trust of each generation who will live, work, visit, 
and love this special place. It has been five years since 
we surveyed our Conservancy Community. In the coming 
months, we will be asking for your input on how we can 
deepen our mission and grow the community who values 
this special place called Leelanau. 

Sharon Oriel
Board President

President’s Column: Your Conservancy Community
Who cares that the Leelanau Conservancy is conserving 
the land, water, and scenic character of the county? 
As we focus on our mission, we are also aware of our 
commitment to the community that supports and benefits 
from our work.  

A composite picture of the Leelanau Conservancy 
Community includes the two- year-old who experienced 
DeYoung on a recent ”Hike-It  Baby” hike; the 30-year- 
old who participated in a Fun Run at Palmer Woods; the 
multi-generational families that explore the Natural Areas 
and Preserves and the people around the world (more than 
25,000) who follow us via email, Facebook, and Instagram 
to get their Leelanau “fix.” 

A significant part of this community are the farming 
families who have lived here for generations and made 
the choice to protect their farms from non-agricultural 
development. They are truly superstars in showing their 
love of the land. These lands are part of the scenic 
character we love and of the local economy producing 
valuable crops and jobs. In addition, some farm 
conservation easements protect the water quality of the 
county. Through 167 conservation easements—including 
farmland and natural lands—more than 8,500 acres are 
protected and remain on the tax rolls.  

While we focus on protecting special places, we 
also have a responsibility to be relevant to those 
who live here and those who visit. Many of our 
lands are open for hunting based on the ecology 
of the property. During hunting season, we also 
have properties which are closed to hunting 
so there are Natural Areas for non-hunters to 
walk. People with disabilities can go fishing on 
Cedar Lake and enjoy a view across the lake that 
is protected by conservation easements. School 
children explore lands that once were not publicly 
accessible. We have a history of hosting summer 
interns who return to the county as employees, 
neighbors, supporters. 

Through partnerships, we have been able to 

Take a Hike: 
Check out a fantastic summer/early fall schedule of 
docent-led adventures on our website. Group hikes 
are a great way to learn about our natural areas and 
to make new friends. For the docent schedule, visit 
leelanauconservancy.org/events/hikes/

Sustainers Hikes and Gatherings: 
If you are a Sustainer and did not receive info on 
planned summer and fall gatherings please let us know! 
Email blepoidevin@leelanauconservancy.org

Workbees: 
Watch our website events page for planned workbees. 

Conservancy Day: 
Thursday, August 3rd (see back cover)

Upcoming Events  

In our Annual Report we told you about a new program 
that provides matchmaking for farmers. “Farmer to Farmer” 
will connect buyers and sellers as well as lessors and lessees 
of farmland, while also connecting farmers with potential 
employees through an online database.  

The Leelanau Conservancy is spearheading the project, 
which covers five counties, and is working closely with M.S.U. 
Horticulture Research Center, Taste the Local Difference, and 
Grand Traverse Regional Land Conservancy on the initiative. 
The new Farmer to Farmer website is now up and running, so 
please spread the word to family and friends who might be 
interested. If you have questions or would like more information, 
please contact Sam Plotkin, Farm Programs Manager for the 
Leelanau Conservancy: splotkin@leelanauconservancy.org. 
Find the new Farmer to Farmer website here: www.f2fmi.com.

Earth Week brought out many young families to DeYoung Natural Area for a 
“Hike it Baby” hike.

Cover photo by 
Ann Crane
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When it comes to the history of Leelanau County, 
one family’s story—that of the Eitzens—is about as 
intertwined as it gets. The first Eitzen, Johann, arrived 
in the county in 1885.  He homesteaded 160 acres along 
Townline Road, and after he died, his children carried 
on. They tended a dairy herd and chickens and grew row 
crops as well as some of the first cherry trees in the county.

The land that Johann homesteaded eventually became 
part of Sleeping Bear Dunes National Lakeshore. But an 
adjacent 190 acres—owned then by Lyle Eitzen—was 
situated just outside the park’s boundaries in Centerville 
Township.

Today, because of the generosity of the Eitzens who 
inherited Lyle’s land, that 190 acres of prime fruit growing 
land has been preserved with a conservation easement.* 
The land will remain in agriculture forever—something 
that was very important to the Eitzen family. “We wanted 
to make sure that it could always be farmed,” says Virginia 
(Ginny) Eitzen.”

“Their commitment to conserving the farm is evident 
from the donation of 25% of the land’s development 
value,” says Sam Plotkin, Farm Programs Manager. “We’re 
grateful to the Eitzens for preserving this globally rare 
farm acreage and a magnificent view of the Manitou 
Passage.”  

The land is private and not open to the public. But 
views of this pastoral property visible from Good Harbor 
Trail will be enjoyed for generations to come—especially 
at blossom time. The Eitzen’s land is adjacent to other 
protected farms, including the Ben Hohnke and Kelenske 
family farms, creating a 527-acre block of conserved lands. 
Finally, because the farm backs up to the old Sugarloaf 
Resort and features fabulous views of Good Harbor Bay, 
it was at prime risk for development.  

“There are not very many communities in the nation 
that care as deeply about their farming heritage as much 
as Leelanau does,” says Tom Nelson, Executive Director. 
“Ginny and her family’s commitment to create an enduring 
legacy for farming today and for tomorrow makes them 
nothing short of heroes in our book. We are so thankful 
for our partnership with the Eitzens.”

*See page 5 to learn about conservation easements.

Eitzen Family
Preserves Land 
and Legacy
of Farming 
The Eitzen’s prime fruit 
growing land overlooks 
Good Harbor Bay. The family 
has ensured that this land 
will always be available for 
farming.



4

The Crane sisters’ childhood memories of summers 
spent on Lake Leelanau are as crystal clear as the lake 
itself. The minute school let out, the exodus from the 
suburbs of Washington DC to Northern Michigan began. 
Their father, who worked for the postal service, loaded 
their station wagon and the large family piled in. 

The marathon drive north during the 1960s is 
embedded in the sisters’ memories. Their mother, 
Kathleen Baxter Crane, was a dietician, but broke the rules 
for the long trip. “There was a lot of candy,” says Ellen 
Crane, who also recalls “no seat belts, everyone carving 
out their space, and that great feeling that came over all 
of us when we crossed the bridge at the Narrows.”

“It was like a cartoon when we arrived—the doors 
flew open and bodies fell out,” she adds. They all ran to 
the lake to check out the sand bars. “For me, the word 
Michigan conjures up staying up late, northern lights, 
rowing to the Narrows and seeing enormous catfish and 
huge schools of yellow perch.”

Her grandparents, Edward and Gertrude Baxter, had 
purchased this seven-acre slice of heaven in the early 
1920s. They ordered a cottage to be delivered in all its 
parts by train to Lake Leelanau. Mr. Baxter and his brother-
in-law assembled the cottage piece by piece, which still 
stands—on a rise back from the shoreline.

For Kathleen and her children, a couple of weeks up 
north eventually stretched to entire summers, while her 
husband, Donn, returned to work after a vacation. Ann 
Crane recalls playing in the water for hours, and the love 
for the land that grew deeper with each summer. Her 
grandfather was an early riser, and a fisherman. By 6:30 
a.m. he was already back from the lake with a string of 
perch, banging on their door, announcing that pancakes 
and bacon were ready.

Kathleen inherited the land after her father died and 
continued to steward it, removing invasive species, 
planting wildflowers, and creating bridges from downed 
logs. Ellen recalls how disturbed her mom was to see 
wetlands being filled in with dump trucks full of dirt when 
that was still legal. Houses went up across the lake, she 
adds, “destroying habitat once filled with swamp roses, 
cardinal flower and nurseries for painted turtles.” 

Shoreline 
Crane Family Preserves 715 Feet of Natural 
Shoreline on Beloved Lake Leelanau

 Preserved

4 Photo by Ann Crane
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Realtors wandered down their lane every now and then. 
Ellen recalls how one complimented Kathleen on her “nice 
investment.” Her mother stiffened and replied, “Sir, this 
is not an investment, it is my land and my home,” then 
walked away, recalls Ellen. 

Their father died in 2006 and their mother began to 
develop dementia. The Crane sisters—Ellen, Ann, Kathy 
and Lynne—pondered their options. The non-homestead 
taxes were nearly $27,000 a year—a real burden on the 
family. They knew that their mother would never want to 
see the land developed, and so Ellen and her sister, Kathy 
Crane, began to talk with the Leelanau Conservancy over a 
decade ago. “I really wanted to conserve it all along,” says 
Ellen. “I loved that place so intensely.”  But her mother 
was wary. Kathleen fretted that she might need to sell the 
land to pay for nursing care.

When Kathleen died in 2014, the four Crane sisters 
circled back to the Leelanau Conservancy. Matt Heiman, 
Director of Land Programs, visited the property to explore 
their options and was wowed. They saw turtles and green 
heron near shore, mink swimming and otters sliding on 
their backs into the lake. It is a stretch of shoreline so 
rich in habitat for waterfowl, fish and other animals that 

it’s common, says Ellen, to see kayakers pause to watch 
the nature show. 

Ultimately, three acres and 715 feet of shoreline—one 
of our largest lake frontage projects ever—were preserved 
with a conservation easement purchased by the Leelanau 
Conservancy (see box). The Cranes’ land is private, and 
they continue to own, visit and enjoy this place they 
love. But it will never be developed beyond their current 
family cottages because the Cranes have sold their 
development rights to the Leelanau Conservancy. “The 
land was imminently developable into several home sites 
but thankfully, that was not in the Crane family’s wishes,” 
says Matt Heiman. 

“Had we divvied it up, we could have gotten a lot of 
money for it,” says Ellen. “But, it would have been like 
turning your back on a family member.  How can you sell 
what you love?”

The family contributed more than 25% to the cost of 
the project, funded in large part by Michigan’s Clean 
Michigan Initiative and private donations. “Matt has been 
wonderfully helpful and reassuring every step of the way,” 
says Ann. “I look at North Lake Leelanau and see land 
protected as a magnificent thing. The right thing. I feel 
like we’re doing something good for Leelanau.”

A Conservation Easement:
•	 Is a legal agreement: Protecting the 

natural qualities of your land by restricting 
development.

•	 Is flexible: You negotiate the terms of your 
Conservation Easement with the Conservancy’s 
Land Protection Specialist.

•	 Keeps land in private ownership: Many 
people mistakenly think that when they place 
a conservation easement on their property, 
it becomes open to the public. Not true! 
Conservation easement landowners retain the 
right to keep their land private.

•	 Can result in an income tax deduction and 
reduced property and estate taxes.

5

Three generations of the Crane family enjoying their slice of heaven on 
North Lake Leelanau
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We hope you loved our 2nd Annual 
Earth Week as much as we did! Earth Week 
was all about celebrating Leelanau and the 
work we do to protect it. There were many 
highlights, including our first ever Trail Fun 
Run at Palmer Woods with M22, and over 
200 people coming out to celebrate Earth 
Day with us at Tandem Ciders with music by 
the Moxie Strings. Thanks to Tandem Ciders 
and Hop Lot for supporting our efforts.

A huge thank you to M22, who partnered 
with us this Earth Week and donated 100% of 
their record sales on Earth Day to us. 

We’re also grateful to Bill and Jeannie 
Dennler, who launched the Volunteer 
Matching Challenge the first day of Earth 
Week. Each person who volunteers will be 
matched with a $50 donation to the Leelanau 
Conservancy. The Dennlers will match the 
work of up to 100 volunteers.

Earth Week 2017

Photo by Mark Smith
6
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Wildflower Rescue kicked off their season during Earth 
Week with their annual meeting, and the first dig with 
these dedicated volunteers followed just days later. Over 
Memorial Weekend volunteers sold rescued wildflowers 
at the Village Green annual sale, which raises thousands 
of dollars each year to benefit the Leelanau Conservancy. 

Docent Ann McInnis (left) helped Director Tom Nelson 
lead a hike at Kehl Lake Natural Area during Earth Week. 
We love her sentiment about Earth Week (see page 8.) 

Our thanks to the many volunteers, like Amy Tennis 
(above), who turned out to wage war on garlic mustard. 
We held 13 workbees at five natural areas and pulled 
garbage bags full of this evil invader. We were most 
encouraged to pull the plant from lightly infested areas, 
knowing that we are protecting the wonderful plant 
diversity in these places. More depressing are the places 
where garlic mustard is gaining a foothold in larger 
patches, and in some cases, taking over and decimating 
our native plants. We are already talking about how we can 
tackle this problem next spring and make greater inroads 
in eradicating garlic mustard from our natural areas. We 
will certainly need your help again next year; stay tuned.  

M22 staff and friends celebrate after the Earth Week Fun 
Run at Palmer Woods. Many thanks to M22 for all their 
help, and for generously donating 100% of their sales on 
Earth Day. 

Earth Week Events9
volunteers and hikers 
participated141

runners hit the trails at the 
Palmer Woods M22 Trail Run 39

friends celebrated Earth 
Day at Tandem Ciders200+

photos submitted to the Photo 
Contest: #LeelanauEarthWeek30

donated from 
M22 
Earth Day sales  

$18,500+

Over 200 people turned out to celebrate and bond on 
a beautiful Earth Day at Tandem Cider and enjoyed the 
unique sound of The Moxie Strings.

Photo by Barb Wood

Photo by Mark Smith
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Volunteers have always been critical to the Leelanau 
Conservancy achieving its mission. Volunteers help 
with all areas of Conservancy work, like building trails 
and fighting invasive species at workbees, monitoring 
water quality, designing marketing materials and helping 
address envelopes. Volunteers are some of our most 
committed donors and ambassadors and are instrumental 
in accomplishing the good work of the Conservancy. 
If you’re interested in volunteering, contact Claire at 
cwood@leelanauconservancy.org. 

Volunteers! “I view the role of the Conservancy as one 
of the last  best ways to instill in people a 
strong enough appreciation for the natural 
world and its awesome interconnections and 
interrelationships with the hope, of course, 
that they  will be inspired to do all they can 
to insure its future.”  - Ann McInnis, Docent

Left: Wildflower Rescue Volunteer Barry Dove. The 
volunteer group rescues native wildflowers from 
destruction at construction sites across the county. 

Above: (l-r) Community Engagement Coordinator 
Claire Wood met with trail stewards Bill Rosemurgy, 
Karen Mulvahill, Melanie Rogers, and Bruce Barnes and 
volunteer Mina Weymouth-Little at the Trail Steward 
Kickoff meeting this spring at Whaleback Natural Area. 

Above: Volunteer Edie Juno pulls garlic mustard at 
Lighthouse West. 
Photo by Mark Smith

8

Photo by Barb Wood
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Chuck and Janet Whetsel (right) live just a few miles from 
Kehl Lake Natural Area. They often hike this spectacular 
place, so serving as Trail Stewards just comes naturally. 
About once a month, Chuck hauls a sled loaded with a 
chainsaw and pruners, and he and Janet walk all the trails, 
with an eye out for problems.

For safety’s sake, it’s crucial that staff or volunteers 
who are using a chainsaw have a partner along and also 
complete a chainsaw safety training. In addition to making 
sure Chuck stays safe, Janet tosses branches that have 
fallen onto the path into the woods and keeps an eye out 
for trail markers that are obscured by branches and need 
a quick pruning. 

At Kehl Lake, trees have shallow roots because of the 
high water table. As a result, it’s not unusual for strong 
winds to topple trees that can block our trails. If it’s a 
small tree, Chuck and Janet just pick it up and rotate it 
away from the trail. When it’s too big to lift, the chainsaw 
is needed to clear the path. 

In a video that you can watch on our website, Chuck 
talks about why he loves being a trail steward. “The 
advantage is that you become intimate with the property 
that you are responsible for…and it really becomes a 
beautiful process,” says Chuck. He and Janet also love 
getting exercise in a spectacular place. “It’s fun,” Chuck 
adds, “I highly recommend it.”

Chuck has been helping to care for our natural areas 
for nearly 20 years and in 2007, he was honored as our 
Volunteer of the Year. Over the years he has helped to 
build boardwalks, kiosks and benches. “We are grateful 
to Chuck and Janet for their dedication to keeping Kehl 
Lake Natural Area safe and welcoming,” says Tom Nelson, 
Executive Director. 

If you are interested in becoming a trail steward, please 
contact Claire Wood: cwood@leelanauconservancy.org. 
Trail stewards are needed at multiple properties to help 
be our eyes, ears, hands and more. Don’t own or want 
to use a chainsaw? No worries. We can pair you up with 
someone who does. 

Volunteers Keep Trails in Great Shape

Below: A scarlet tanager from volunteer photographer 
Bert Thomas. Calling all photographers! We are looking 
for volunteers willing to share their images of Leelanau. 
If you are interested, please email photos to info@
leelanauconservancy.org or share on social media 
using the hashtag #whyleelanau. We promise to credit 
photographers when we use your content. 

Above: Students from Kingsley High School joined us 
at Clay Cliffs to pull the invasive garlic mustard near the 
old homestead site.

9
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Palmer Woods Update:
Autumn Tree Harvest Planned

When we acquired the 707-acre Palmer 
Woods Forest Reserve in 2016 with your help, we 
took on our largest project ever. As predicted, 
this beautiful woodland, unfragmented by 
development, has become a four-season 
recreation destination. It also provides stellar 
wildlife habitat and is a vital component 
in protecting the water quality of nearby Glen 
Lake and Good Harbor Bay. 

As you know, Palmer Woods is and has 
been for decades a sustainable working forest. 
That means the trees are grown for both the 
ecological health of the forest and for timber 
production. We’ll continue managing the forest 
as a model for other northern hardwood forest 
owners to show that we can both enhance overall 
biodiversity and enable sustainable timber 
harvesting. This approach is the best one we 
can envision for maintaining healthy forests 
throughout our region. 

This summer you may notice trees marked for 
harvest with orange paint; red denotes trees that 
will stay. In the fall, we are planning a selective 
harvest over a larger than usual area—about 
160 acres—that will be visible from the trails. 
This is because we will be removing dead and 
diseased ash and beech trees to improve the 
forest’s health. The harvest will help limit the 
spread of tree diseases and give saplings a 
chance to grow. Similar to what’s happening in 
the places hit hard by the August 2015 storm, 
lush forest growth and rebound will occur 
naturally in this selective harvest area over the 
next few seasons. 

A neat program called Wheels to Woods pays for bus 
transportation so that teachers can get their students out 
into a forest like Palmer Woods to learn about the natural 
world. We hosted a group from Leelanau Montessori 
in Suttons Bay this winter. Forester Kama Ross helped 
children to identify trees using fun metaphors to describe 
their bark. Examples: think elephant legs when looking 
for beech trees, or wavy ski trails when searching for oak. 

Students Learn, Play, Explore

10

Photo left: Beech tree at Palmer Woods 
exhibiting signs of Beech Bark Disease.

Photo above: Students created salamander houses and 
will return later to see who has taken up residence. The 
4th-6th graders also measured off an acre, counted tree 
rings and observed an owl pellet. Thanks to you, places 
like Palmer Woods exist now and for future generations 
to discover nature’s wonders. “A lot of kids don’t have 
the opportunity to get out in a place like this,” says 
Montessori teacher Emma Kelly. “It was great to spend a 
day outdoors in the woods to play, explore and learn all 
at the same time.”
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Gull Island Research: Year 49 for Dr. Scharf
Dr. Bill Scharf and fellow herring gull researchers visited Gull Island in May to 

document herring gull nesting behavior; staffer Emily Douglas went along too. 
Gull Island, off the coast of Northport, is owned by the Leelanau Conservancy. It has 

been preserved as a sanctuary for thousands of herring gulls, whose populations have 
declined in the last 30 years. Herring gulls are different from the more common ring-
billed gulls in our region. These birds nest on the island from April to June, mate for life 
and will abandon their nests at the slightest disturbance. Dr. Scharf authored an article 
that summarizes more than four decades of his research in a recent issue of Michigan 
Birds and Natural History. 
Photo: Dr. Scharf walks the shore of Gull Island looking for herring gull nests.

No one is happier than Property 
Maintenance Specialist Chase 
Heise that  we now have 
a permanent home for our 
stewardship equipment and 
tools. We are so grateful to 
Fred and Linda Miller and Laura 
Paine who generously donated 
storage space in their barns for a 
number of years. Thanks also to 
Roger Newton, who has granted 
the Leelanau Conservancy a 
long term lease (for $1) for our 
current workshop housed in his 
pole barn near Suttons Bay. “It’s 
great to be so organized and 
have everything in one place,” 
says Chase. On the day this 
photo was taken, Chase was 
working on a new kiosk and 
signage for our natural areas.   

Home Sweet Home



12

Dick Ristine Jr. loved his father very much. And so 
did many of us at the Leelanau Conservancy.  Richard O. 
Ristine served the State of Indiana in many capacities, 
including as Lt. Governor. In retirement, he was a Leelanau 
Conservancy board member from 1994 to 2003, serving 
as chairman from 2000 to 2003. To recognize those who 
have included the Conservancy in their will or other estate 
planning documents, he launched our planned giving 
initiative. The Conservancy established the Richard O. 
Ristine Heritage Society to recognize Dick, because he 
was a tireless volunteer whose chief passion was to ensure 
the long term sustainability of the Leelanau Conservancy 
through planned giving.

Now his son, Dick Ristine Jr., has honored his late 
father by joining the Heritage Society. “On Dad’s birthday, 
I got an email from the Conservancy about planned 
giving,” says Dick Jr. “At the time, my wife, Karen, and I 
were about to leave on an international trip and so it just 
seemed like the perfect time to update my will.” 

Like his father, Dick Jr., 69, is well-versed in the ways of 
planned giving. Dick Jr. had a long career in corporate and 
private banking and later worked as a development officer 
for The Nature Conservancy’s Indiana Chapter.  Before 
retiring, he landed his “dream job” at Lilly Endowment, 
where he spent six years granting funds to worthy arts and 
cultural organizations.  Today, partially retired, he helps 
raise funds for the Indianapolis Motor Speedway Museum, 
Conner Prairie Museum, and other not-for-profits. 

Dick Ristine Jr., (captain's hat), with his 
father and brothers Tom (next tallest) and Jim 
overlooking Fishtown and the Leland River. 
Photo courtesy of Fishtown Preservation Society.

“I’ve never been a high-income earner kind of guy 
and now that I’m on a fixed income I can’t really make 
significant annual gifts at this time,” says Dick Jr. “But 
there are six entities in my current will that will receive a 
modest boost after I kick.  Really, it is so very easy to add 
a beneficiary to your will—even easier to add one to a life 
insurance policy. You don’t even need a lawyer for that.”

Dick Jr. has spent time every summer of his life in 
Leland.  His parents owned a house on the Leland River, 
which he and his wife Karen purchased from his two 
brothers after his parents passed away. Years ago he and 
Karen had thought about buying a cabin in  Leelanau 
County’s beautiful countryside, but they “could never 
reconcile giving up being able to walk out on the dock 
and dive into this pristine body of water,” says Dick Jr.

His passion for conservation goes back to his boyhood 
days walking the woods of central Indiana with his father, 
checking on the trees they had planted and nurturing their 
classified forest. 

“My dad taught me how precious clean water is and 
that it wasn’t just about toxic waste being dumped but 
also about the damage runoff can do,” says Dick Jr. Father 
and son often canoed Sugar Creek near their home. 
“Dad would lament when he saw how some farmers had 
planted right up to the creek’s edge. He talked about how 
important it was to use proper drainage, no-till methods 
and to maintain buffers to protect lakes and streams.”

The environmental ethic he shared with his father is 
the reason behind Dick Jr.’s planned gift. “I’m thrilled to 
be involved in an organization that is doing so much to 
preserve this very special part of the world,” he says. “The 
Leelanau Conservancy should be very proud of stemming 
the development at the Lake Leelanau Narrows where 
we could have had some catastrophic environmental 
outcomes. I was thrilled to see that preserved.”

When he was alive, did Dick’s father ever ask his son 
to join the Heritage Society? “If he did, he was very subtle 
about it,” says Dick Jr. “But he did have a very good way 
of planting seeds.” 

Honoring His Father



13

Happy Anniversary
60th - Tom and Jane Evans
Amy Evans Rullo
Mike and Julie Rogers

Marriage Congratulations
Patrick and Lisa McCarthy
Michael and Lesli Marasco

Happy Birthday
50th - Lisa Benjamin
Ms. Lianne Somerville

92nd - Robert Blenz
Mrs. Nancy Eaton

Paul Cobb
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Medaris, Jr.

Jim Fisher
Kelly and Jay Billings

95th - Barbara Mathia
Lynn Mathia and Ron Woodall

Sharon Oriel
Drs. John and Judy Hoeffler

Lianne Somerville
Lisa Benjamin and Tyler Hesterhagen

H. Carl Walker
David Walker and Maribeth Malecki

80th - Nikki Workum
Ms. Debbi Workum

In Honor Of
Daniel Appel
Ms. Mary Appel

Foy and Joel Baillie
Paul and Shirley Edmond

Louise Broecker
Ms. Debbi Workum

Susi Cahn
Bob and Randi Sloan

Paul and Patty Cobb
Mary Cobb and Peter Rouseelot

Ed and Bobbie Collins
Mrs. Anne W. Kelly

Charles Dickerson
Elk Rapids Garden Club

Matt Forschner
Bryan and Katie Koehler

Margaret Gast
Mr. and Mrs. David Kirshenbaum

Jonathan Gray
Bryan and Katie Koehler

Sandra and Kim Gyr
John and Lyn Dolson Pugh

Jamie, Kelly, Brady & Samantha Hall
Fred Kaynor & Carolin Garvey

James and Joy Ham
Mr. David A. Ham

Ed and Joan Hanpeter
Mrs. Charlotte G. Hanpeter

Tony and Tee Heald
Ms. Joanie Abbott

Janet Kelley
Mr. and Mrs. Weston W. Adams, Jr.

Colt Lawton
William and Barbara Lawton

Sue Lawton
William and Barbara Lawton

William Leugers
Ms. Jennifer Leugers

Ruth Lezotte
Mr. Eric Lezotte

Daniel Norman Link
Mr. and Mrs. William J. LeGray

Drew Lipner
Ms. Mary MacDonald

Karen Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Kohrs

Paul May & Kristin Hurlin
Peter Hurlin & Kristin Ellingsen

Ann McInnis
Sue Berron & Kim Schaefer

Doug McInnis
Ed McInnis & Patty Payette

Louise and Ken Medaris
Mary Cobb and Peter Rouseelot

J.P. Montas
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Martineau

Maggie Montas
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Martineau

John Motil
Ms. Megan Olds

Our Sustainers enjoyed a beautiful spring ephemerals 
hike in May, led by staffer Emily Douglas.

This amazing group of over 500 families pledges a 
minimum annual gift of $500 to support the Leelanau 
Conservancy, ensuring that the long-term goals of 
conserving Leelanau’s land and water resources can be 
met. The promise Sustainers make enables the hiring of 

Sustainers Explore Belanger Creek Preserve
Honor & Memorial Gifts

bright, passionate, skilled staff. Sustainers are crucial to 
protecting our agricultural heritage, our sweeping, as-yet 
undeveloped landscapes, and our vast, green forests.

To learn more about becoming a Sustainer, and about 
the exclusive activities held just for this very special 
group of contributors, email Betsy LePoidevin, Director 
of Charitable Giving, or call Betsy at 231-256-9665.

Emily Douglas leads an exploration of 
Belanger Creek for Conservancy Sustainers.

Marsh marigold at Belanger Creek. 
Photo by Maia Hausler
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Monica Johnson
Ms. Mary Gibb

Elizabeth Johnson-Hanna
Mr. Kenneth Benjamin
Ms. Bliss Clark
Nancy Gotfredson
Mrs. Wynn Hausrath
Charlie, Jill & Gretchen Himes
Dale and Peggy Ethridge Koblenzer
Julie and John Maynard
Ms. Bethine Whitney
Ms. Natalie Zoufal

Peter Jones
Russ and Taryn Carew

Michael J. Kane
Ms. Susan M. Huntzicker
Richard and Jami Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Mugerian

Tom Kelly
Ms. Sally A. Somsel
Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. Wilson

Brian J. Kilinski
Sandra Kilinski and Larry Ganz

John Kubica
Wayne and JoAnn Schulz

Wayne Charles LaCross
Gina and John Erb

Jeff Lamont
John and Lana Keith
Jim and Anita Lamont
Steven Luebkeman & Sara Later
Chris and Kathryn Preston

Curt Leece
Thomas and Mary Ann Knowles
David Leece and Kathy Brewer

Lena
Ms. Nancy Fleming

George Liljeblad
Mrs. Mary Liljeblad

Sarah Litch
Mrs. Judith M. Egeler

Jim Logsdon
Ms. Joanie Abbott

John Long
Ms. Julia L. Long

Matthew Lyons
Gina and John Erb
Rich and Beth Hoover

John P. March
Ms. Lucy W. March

Robert Marshall
Ann Rogers

Wayne Martin
Darlene Podpolucki & Robert Gross
Keith and Sheryl DeVriendt

Lilian and Steve Mattson
John and Janet Mattson

Doris and Jack McSweeney
Mrs. Alice G. Bingham
James G. and Ann H. Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. Kipp Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Bingham

Doris McSweeney
Paul and Sara Derrick Borzcik
John and Patsy Bressler
Thomas and Deborah Carmazzi
Patrick and Martha Conway
T. Jeff Davis & Ken Smith
Deborah A. Gephardt and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Keefe
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Leugers
Roy and Joan Newsome
Charles and Pamela Payne
Mr. David Raasch
Mr. and Mrs. Dewey J. Renneker
John Schuler and Marisue Naber
Mr. William G. Thomas
Erich and Susan Walder

Eleanor Moody – 100 years & 6 months
Karen L. Chase & David Bellizi

Chris Workum Nash
Brooke A. Nash & Bruce Fulford

Sam and Minetta Neeb
Jack and Becky McFellin

Frederick Neidhardt
Mrs. Marie E. Bahlke
Ms. Betty Feinberg
Nancy Fitzgerald & Jerry Agnew
Ms. Katy Griffin
Mr. Donald E. Jensen
Ms. Sura Levine
Ms. Michelle Melis
Saulius and Lisa Mikalonis
Ms. Elizabeth R. Neidhardt
Ms. Bernadette A. Pelland
Gretchen Spreitzer & Robert Schoeni
Peter and Holly Tasker
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Whitley

Debbie Freeman Nixon
Mat and Jessica Cashman
Ms. Cary R. Gasner
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Rempala

Wiliam V. Hancock
Folkert Schmidt & Kathleen Sullivan

Our Dog Harley
Brian Farmer & Abigail Pohlonski

Our “Lost” Brother Carl
Denny and Linda Hoemke

Harriet P. Harper
Mrs. Rosemary R. Bennett
Mrs. Barbara Danly
Molly M. Harrison
Mrs. Janet H. Kelley
Mrs. Janey Odell
Mr. Hadley Pihl
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Weckenbrock
Rick and Barb Wilson

Sen. Joseph and Ann Harrison
Tracy J. Harrison & Victor Peterson

Patricia Headland
Carol and Lee A. Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Budinger
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Collins
Gayle E. Egeler
Mrs. Judith M. Egeler
Mr. and Mrs. Dan S. Harkness

Alfons Heckl
Loren and Helen Bethke
Carol and Lee A. Bowen
Gayle E. Egeler
Gina and John Erb
Mr. and Mrs. Kalin S. Johnson
Little Finger Model Railroad Group
Mr. and Mrs. Doug McInnis
Mrs. Carol A. Williams

Yank Heisler
Ms. Joanie Abbott

Richard Higgins
Ms. Annette Calvert
John and Barbara Carton
Mr. Michael Daus
Ms. Barbara L. Eddinger
Ivan and Mary Win Immink

Dolores Hughes
Ms. Edith A. Cole

Ray A. Hunter, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Kenney

Dorothy Mays Ives
Ms. Carolyn Ives Dingman

Dan Jamieson
Mrs. Lena A. Ball

Mary Scott Johnson
Brooke A. Nash & Bruce Fulford

Ms. Winnifred J. Tharp
Mrs. Kit Whalen

Michele P. Channer
Mrs. Patricia D. Shea

Kurt Cieplik
Gayle E. Egeler

Roy A. Craik
Mr. Stephen & Dr. Nancy Beights

S. Gordon Dabney, Sr.
The Dabney & Lavin Family

Jack Daniels
Cathleen C. Fisher

Peggy DeVries
Bill and Jan Maxbauer

Jane Domke
Cathleen C. Fisher
Jeff and Susan Green
Andrew and Sandra Hall
Sherrie and Logan Hardie
Molly M. Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Hinkle
Charles and Judith McConnell
Ms. Mimi Mullin
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Peace
Dr. and Mrs. James P. Varley
Mrs. Alice B. Weaver
Dr. Robert L. Willard

David Douma
Mrs. Karen Douma

Diane Drayson
Roland Drayson

Shirley Egeler
Gayle E. Egeler

Joseph Faggan
Jerry and Mary Faggan Churchill

Eben Finger
Mrs. Judith M. Egeler

Max and Mary Finton
John and Janet Mattson

Bob & Phyllis Forman
Andy and Kendra Wise

James Foster
John and Kristie Sommavilla

Jim and Pat Ganter
Anonymous

Jay Grosmark
Mrs. Marilyn M. Schneider

Louise Haberer
Mr. George Haberer

Matt and Katy Wiesen
Dr. Janet Navarro

Felix Wolf-Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Martineau

Ignacius Wolf-Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Martineau

In Memory of
Horace & Bobbie Abbott
Barbara Abbott and Larry Hauser

Connie Arnfield
Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. Wilson

Michael Ashken
Cathleen C. Fisher

Douglas A. Basta
Julie Walter

Raymond and Jeanne Beights
Mr. Stephen & Dr. Nancy Beights

Loren Bensley
Tamarack Gallery
Amy and Brian Tennis

Cathy L. Bingham
Mrs. Alice G. Bingham
James G. and Ann H. Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. Kipp Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Bingham

Harry J. Bingham
Mrs. Alice G. Bingham
James G. and Ann H. Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. Kipp Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Bingham

Frank Bracken
Mr. and Mrs. Keith W. Burnham
Mrs. Avery L. Burns
J. Richard Emens & Beatrice E. 
Wolper

William Broecker
Matthew and Taya Workum-Byers

Scott Casey
Mrs. Sally Casey
Ms. Connie Thompson

Dureen Chaffee
Mr. and Mrs. Keith W. Burnham
Mr. and Mrs. John Conder
Ms. Susan Conkling
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Evans
Susan and Laurence Flaccus
Mrs. Georgina Hosmer
Mr. and Mrs. Jon D. Markham
Dean Rust and Merry Vance
Nancy and Alvin Swingle

In Honor of cont.

Susan Craig Muenzer
Ms. Barbara M. Taylor

Jim Mumby
Faith Weis & Liz Settoducato

John Myers
Waste Management

Ann Nichols
Jim and Mary Pulsifer

Camden Jane Nichols
Ms. Sterling H. Cole

L.J. Noling
Mr. William Noling

Midge Obata
Ms. Kiku Obata

Megan Olds
Ms. Joanie Abbott

Kate O'Reilly
Ms. Anne O'Reilly

Geoffrey Peckham
Mr. Phillip Peckham

Bobbie Poor
Sue Berron & Kim Schaefer

Brian and Susan Price
Mrs. Anne W. Kelly

Justina Rubner
Ms. Karen Rubner Grotberg

John and Jane Shannahan
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Shannahan

Julianne Slater
Mrs. Susan Carlyon

Zelia Sterling Stoll
Ms. Sterling H. Cole

Patricia Sullivan
Sarah and Joel Rosenbaum

Beth Sutton
Ms. Julia Stanton

Carolyn J. Swift
Ms. Nancy A. Swift

Libby Thompson
Sharon and Steve Alguire

John Tris
Mr. Joseph Tris
Mr. David Tris
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In Memory of cont.
Debbie Freeman Nixon
Mr. Edward Roloson
Ms. H. Teak Roloson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Roloson
Mrs. Sarah F. Roloson
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Shafer

Donald Nottke
Ms. Linda J. Anderson
Belinda and Joe Baker
Don and Stephen Bott
Ms. Sally J. Charest
Staff at the Commission on Aging
Mrs. Lucy M. Couturier
Mr. and Mrs. John R. DePuy
William and Suzanne Hoff
Scotty and Sue Knight
Joe and Lorraine Lamie
Geraldine & James Lichty
Sandy and Wayne McKinley
Ms. Barbara Miles
Mr. and Mrs. Roger W. Rowen
George and Cynthia Stahl
Suttons Bay Conservation League
Jim and Jan Vezina
Ms. Joan V. Walters

Melba Patriarche
Ms. Patricia Lukasik
Ms. Jenny Strange 
Wayne and Pat Swallow

Richard (Dick) Peters
Gene and Kathy Garthe

John Porritt
James and Kelly Doyle
Jim and Bertha Harvey
Tim and Diane Poff
Ron, Julie and Mildred Porritt
Ms. Sharon Miller
Mr. Richard J. Woods

Elizabeth Porter
Dr. David Kramer

Grace Price
Dr. and Mrs. James P. Varley
Ms. Sylvia Vong

Leland Prill
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Wilkerson

Renee Purse
Jack and Janice Purse

Barbara Reinert
Ms. Christiane French
David Sweet and Elaine Kihara
Mr. and Mrs. John Sweet
Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. Wilson

Marjorie Richardson
Ms. Patricia Richardson

Dick and Lou Ristine
Mr. and Mrs. Richard O. Ristine, Jr.

Charles Rubner
Ms. Karen Rubner Grotberg

Tom Sabin
Ms. Connie Thompson

Philip Sanfield
Bob and Randi Sloan

Karen and Rowan Sanford
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Murphy

Bob and Gen Sanwald
Glenn and Kim Ford

Dick Schaedel
Maureen and Jens Hensel
Mrs. Deborah Robbins
Andy and Susan Schaedel

Ronald Sides
Mrs. Alison Morton

Darlene Dechow Sims
Drs. Paul Dechow & Joanne Blum

David A.H. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy C. Wilcox

Iris Snethkamp
Mrs. Rosalind B. Sell

David Sprout
Mr. and Mrs. Gary B. Twomey

Cheryl Stearns
Mike and Marie Stearns

Bill and Mim Steel
Ms. Susan Grogan Faller
Mr. David Steel
Polly and Jacob Stein

Miriam (Mim) Steel
Bruce and Lynn Dunn
Brooke A. Nash & Bruce Fulford 
The Ghana Family
Dr. and Mrs. James P. Varley

William W. Steel
Mrs. Donna D. Burr
Romesh and Bernadette Daftary
Mrs. Judith M. Egeler
Ms. Susan J. Finke
Mrs. Barbara F. Gentile
Linda and Jim Shad

Sally Stonehouse
Mary O'Donnell and Mike Davis

Mary Suse
Ms. Caitlyn Suse

Anne Swift
Robert and Nancy Russell

Amy Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Wall
Larry Mawby and Lois Bahle
Sharon and Carol Nelson
Eric and Grace Lacey

Mac and Ruth Thomas
Paul and Melisse Anderson

Virginia Thomas
Mrs. Judith M. Egeler

Paul W. Thompson
Ms. Jane T. Babbitt

Katharine Turner
Cathleen C. Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore J. Lanham
Ms. Mimi Mullin
Mr. Peter C. Wolcott

Norman Ueno
Merilyn  Ueno and Doug Zernow

Jacqueline & Lawrence Verdier
Anne and Jeffrey Grausam

George Waddell
Mr. Andrew Moore

Doris B. Webb
Mrs. Rosemary R. Bennett

Julie R. Weeks
Porter and Anita Abbott
Dale and Joy Arnold
Roger and Jan Bauer
Ms. Mary Blandin
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Collins
Tom and Gretchen Dunfee
Gayle E. Egeler
Gina and John Erb
Carolyn and Dave Faught
Ms. Carolyn Fineran
Mr. and Mrs. Terence R. Flanagan
Mr. Matthew Gamser
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis G. Gatch
Paola Gianturco
Bob and Debbie Gilbert
Robert H. and Nancy M. Giles
Green Brick Foundation
Jeff and Susan Green
Billie and John Harrison
William and Suzanne Hoff
Mr. and Mrs. Kent N. Holton
Mr. and Mrs. Chet Janik
Ms. Barbara Kasoff

Mr. and Mrs. Edward A. Ketterer
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Kozisek
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Lander
Ms. Minnabel Lott
Ms. Mary C. Lukens
Larry Mawby and Lois Bahle
David and Leslie McKinley
Sally and William Modzel
Mr. and Mrs. Donald H. Myers
Ms. Christina J. Nelson
Diana and Marc Oberschulte
Ms. Rachel Pham
Robert and Ellen Pisor
Mr. and Mrs. Max Proffitt
Peachy and John Rentenbach
The Ricord Family
Mr. and Mrs. Ross G. Satterwhite
Walter and Leslie Schmid
Ms. Monica Schultz
Jack and Susan Seaman
Mary Ann and Robert Victor
Bruce and Betsy Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. Warren H. Watkins
Mr. and Mrs. Tyrus Wessell

Nicholas Weemes
Dean and Andrea Weemes

Hilbert and Antionette Wiedenkeller
Jeanne Dolson and Michael Yocum

Robert Willard
Diane Aigotti & Sam Satalic
Mrs. Beverly D. Almquist
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Ballantyne
Donald and Mary Pat Balthaser
Carol and Lee A. Bowen
Dennis and Ruth Despones
DGN, LLC
Easling Construction Company
Mrs. Judith M. Egeler
Gina and John Erb
Mac and Jan Finch
Ms. Susan J. Finke
Mr. James W. Frederick
Ms. Judy L. Frederick
Dr. and Mrs. Jack W. Gottschalk
Sherrie and Logan Hardie
Molly M. Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Alan E. Hartwick
Ms. Peggy Healy
Mr. John H. Hoppin, Jr.
John and Jean Humble
Dr. David Kozy
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore J. Lanham
Marlis Mann and Tom Skinner
Mr. and Mrs. George N. Meeker
Craig A. and Nancy T. Miller
Mr. Thomas R. Moor

Navigant Consulting, Inc.
Mike and Judy Patton
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Peace
Robert and Ellen Pisor
Walter and Leslie Schmid
Mrs. Patricia D. Shea
Jim Simons and Shirlee Affhalter
Mrs. Gretchen K. Sprout
Mr. Stephen H. Staelin

Born and raised in Leelanau County, Molly is a 
graduate of Glen Lake High School. She is currently 
pursuing a degree in Environmental Studies and 
Media and Cultural Studies at Macalester College in 
St. Paul, Minnesota. Molly previously interned with 
the Sustainable Farming Association of Minnesota 
and worked as the volunteer coordinator for the 
Macalester Civic Engagement Center, connecting 
students with environmental non-profits in the Twin 
Cities. She is excited to put her skills to work at home 
in Leelanau County and to deepen her knowledge of 
the ecology of the area and what organizations like 
the Conservancy are doing to protect it. 

Welcome, Molly Flerlage
Summer Stewardship Intern 

Leslie L. Wilde
Mrs. Pauline Womac

Dr. Paul Zerbi
Dr. and Mrs. R.A. Westphal

Dorothy Zimmerman
Ms. Caroline Barta

Beth Zinman
Mr. M. Richard Zinman
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Founders

Warren Watkins, Chairman
Sharon Oriel,  President

Ed Ketterer,  Vice-President
Karen Mulvahill, Vice-President

Ross Satterwhite, Treasurer
Leslie Schmid, Secretary 

  
Christine Armbrecht

David Edelstein
Gina Erb

Bob Gilbert
Don Gregory
Rich Hoover

Greg LaCross 
Steve Martineau

Larry Mawby
Roger Newton
Linda Proffitt

Amy Tennis
Barb Von Voigtlander

Bruce Wagner
  

STAFF

Executive Director
Tom Nelson

Administration
Molly Crimmins

Finance
Kathy Birney

Charitable Giving & 
Communications
Betsy LePoidevin
Carolyn Faught
Gayle Egeler
Sara Michael
Leslee Spraggins
Claire Wood

Land Protection	
Matt Heiman
Sam Plotkin
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Leelanau Conservancy
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P. O. Box 1007
Leland, MI 49654
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THERE’S NO PLACE LIKE LEELANAU, 
and you are what makes this place and 
way of life so special. On Conservancy 
Day, do what you love most to appreciate 
Leelanau, wherever you are. 
 
HIKE 

PADDLE 

SIP WINE 

GATHER 

VOLUNTEER 

GIVE 


